OUTCOME OF HOUSE OF LORDS CONSIDERATION OF THE PLANNING AND COMPULSORY PURCHASE BILL FOLLOWING THIRD READING ON 25 MARCH 2004

The Bill has now been sent back to the House of Commons for their consideration of the Lords’ amendments.

The Lords’ amendments to the Bill that are of most interest to house builders are that:

· Part 1 of the Bill (the production of Regional Spatial Strategies) shall only apply if an elected assembly for the region has been established.

· Regional Planning Bodies must publish a Statement of Community Involvement for the RSS.

· The Secretary of State must give reasons for his amendments to the final RSS.

· Statements of Development Principles are not to be introduced to the planning system.

· All applications (including outline applications) must be accompanied by a statement about the design principles and concepts that have been applied to the development and a statement about how issues relating to access to the development have been dealt with. The content and scope of such statements will be set out in a development order.

· Local planning authorities will only be able to decline absolutely to determine a repeat application if more than two applications for similar development have been made within two years. The amendment passed allows the applicant submitting a revised scheme after an initial application has been refused to go to appeal where they disagree with an authority view that the new application is similar to the previous schemes. (This has been an issue on which HBF has consistently lobbied Ministers and Parliament.) 

· Applications for development projects declared by the SoS to be of national or regional importance must be subject to an economic impact report. The subsequent inquiry will examine the need for the specific development.

· The system for planning contributions is to be revised and to incorporate an optional planning charge. Details of any proposals are to be set out in regulations. Following HBF lobbying, the Government gave an assurance in Parliament on 25 March that applicants will still be able to make unilateral undertakings: provision for this will be made in the regulations.

· The definition of development is to be expanded to include internal gross floorspace above a threshold to be specified in regulation.

· ODPM to be able to grant fund planning advisory services to all groups (not just the public). This establishes the basis for funding a Planning Advisory Service for LPAs and developers as well as Planning Aid.

· The threat to the future availability of outline planning consent has been removed following the dropping of the Government’s power to repeal Section 92 of the Act from the schedule of repeals. This is an important change on which HBF has lobbied hard in conjunction with other business groups.

· Inspectors’ reports on Local Development Documents would not be binding on the planning authority. The authority may take account of other matters that they think are relevant – that is, potentially re-opening discussions about housing numbers

· The proposed amendment reducing the default duration of planning consents to three years has been dropped. The default time period for implementation of planning consents would therefore remain five years as at present.
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